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Next Meeting: March 5, 2020 
Meeting Time: 7:00 PM 

Chapter Hangar 
Mt. Pleasant Airport 

Mt. Pleasant, MI 48858 

Guests Welcome! 
 

 
DON’T FORGET TO WEAR 

YOUR NAME TAGS! 
 

ON A SAD NOTE 
One of our prominent members 

and friend, Buzz Wallace, 
passed away on Friday, 

February 14, 2020 
He will be missed! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
View from the Cockpit 

 

 
A NOTE FROM THE PRESIDENT 
Hello Everyone, 
 
Hope everyone is doing well. It’s good to be 
home after being gone for three and a half 
weeks. The weather was great, it’s hard to beat 
80 degrees in February. 
 
While I was away, Butch had a couple Saturday 
Youth work sessions. They got most of the wing 
ribs formed, the elevator installed and some 
welding done on the fuel tank. 
 
Saturday, May 16

th
 is EAA’s annual Learn to Fly 

Day. At our next meeting, we will discuss if this is 
something we want to participate in. 
Our next meeting is Thursday, March 5 at 
7:00PM. Hope to see everyone there. 
 
Thanks 
Randy 
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EAA Chapter 907 Meeting 
Minutes – February 7,2019 

  
There was no meeting in February, therefore no 
meeting minutes 
 

Treasurer’s Report 
 
 
The Chapter’s Treasury balances as of February 
28, 2020 
 
Checking Balance  $3457.18 
 
Scholarship Fund  $1125.95 
 
Your Purchases from Amazon Smile has 
generated a total of $8.72 for the last quarter.  
Thanks and keep using Amazon Smile for your 
on-line purchases. 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Young Eagle Youth Protection 
Program 

 

Chapter 907 Youth Aviation Group 

The Youth Group met on February 8th 

and 22nd and continued to work on 

our Hummel H5 project.  We 

complete forming most of the Wing 

ribs and installed the elevators.  We 

still must make all the rib stiffeners, 

flange the ribs and then install the 

stiffeners on the ribs.   Probably 

several more sessions just to get the 

ribs completed.  There are allot of 

small pieces required to be fabricated 

before we can start to assemble the 

wing itself. 

 

 

 

Our next session will probably be later 

in March. 

Butch Ballauer  

Youth Group Coordinator 
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Miscellaneous News Items 
 

A novel way of 

introducing aviation to 

kids 
FEBRUARY 9, 2020 BY JANICE WOOD LEAVE A COMMENT 

It’s no wonder that 11-year-old Talitha wants to 
grow up to be a pilot. After all, her father, 
Richard, is a training captain with an 
international airline. 

“Talitha dreams of following in her father’s 
footsteps and becoming a pilot herself one 
day,” says her mother, Julie Timlin. “She sees 
her dad head off to exotic locations every 
week, hears stories of different cultures, and 
sees photos of fascinating historical sights. 
She experiences his passion for his career and 
she never hears him complain about having to 
leave for the office.” 

Perhaps, more importantly, she also has his 
encouragement and support in following her 
flying dream. 

Watching their daughter get so interested in 
aviation led her parents to wondering about 
other kids. How could they become interested 
in aviation? 

“After all, they don’t come across pilots in their 
everyday life the way they do teachers, 
doctors, dentists, and policemen,” Julie says. 
“And with modern day security concerns, the 
days of visits to the cockpit, where children 
had the chance to chat to a pilot, are gone.” 

11-YEAR-OLD TALITHA WANTS 

TO BE A PILOT WHEN SHE GROWS UP. 
Putting their heads together, the couple 
decided to marry their careers — aviation and 
writing — to make a small contribution towards 
inspiring the next generation of aviators. 

Drawing heavily on her husband’s expertise, 
Julie wrote an adventure novel for children 
between the ages of 7 and 14, about a young 
aviation enthusiast who finds himself stranded 
in the Canadian wilderness with a crashed 
plane that he needs to repair and fly out. 

“I was more than happy to write an aviation-
themed novel when my husband suggested it,” 
Julie says. “The ‘tween’ market is flooded with 
fantasy — dragons, vampires, and witchcraft 
— so I jumped at the opportunity to write an 
old-fashioned adventure style book.” 

JULIE TIMLIN 
She notes she tried to combine the style of 
Enid Blyton with the level of technical 
description in “The Martian” and the 
inventiveness of “The Flight of the Phoenix.” 

“The trick was to come up with something that 
would make the plane crash dramatic, but that 
would leave it reparable,” she adds.  

Stranded tells the story of Nate, 13, an aviation 
enthusiast who has mastered simulated flight 
on his computer and studies aviation textbooks 
whenever he gets the chance. He’s also 
picked up an enormous amount of knowledge 
building a kit plane with his best friend’s father, 
but he has never flown on an airplane. 

That changes when he’s invited along on a 
flight to Alaska with his best friend, Luke, and 
his father, Jim, in a deHavilland Beaver. 

In Canada, Jim, Luke and Nate collect the 
Fallon children: Sasha, who is a bundle of 
energy, very different from her sweet and 
gentle twin Libby, who is diabetic; Harvey, 
whose aviation knowledge is almost as broad 
as Nate’s but with a real passion for medicine; 
and Emmi, who is accustomed to taking care 
of her siblings. 

When a distracted engineer fails to tighten the 
plane’s oil filter, turbulence works it loose in 
flight. Jim is forced to shut the engine down 
and make a forced landing in the wilderness. A 
snowstorm results in visibility so poor that Jim 
hits trees, causing the plane to crash. Jim is 
knocked unconscious and Luke is left with 

https://generalaviationnews.com/author/janicewood/
https://generalaviationnews.com/2020/02/09/a-novel-way-of-introducing-aviation-to-kids/#respond
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potentially life-threatening injuries. Most of the 
vials containing Libby’s insulin are broken. 

There is no radio coverage in the remote area 
and re-routing around snowstorms has left 
them so far off route they will be difficult to 
find, even if a rescue aircraft could fly in the 
atrocious weather. 

 
Nate concludes they only have two choices: 
Wait until search and rescue teams eventually 
come across them, which may be too late for 
three members of their group, or repair the 
plane so that he can fly them out, a risky 
strategy that could potentially kill them all. 

“It is a monumental decision, especially for a 
boy who has never really made choices of his 
own, always content to follow his dominant 
friend’s lead,” Julie notes.   

The oil leak that brought the plane down is 
simple enough to fix. Nate has watched his 
step-father fitting a filter to a car in his garage 
and knows what to do, but they don’t have the 
right tools, so some adaptation is required. 

There are complications that Nate does not 
expect, however. The box that contains a 
canister of oil has been ripped from the 
fuselage and lost in the crash, while a rear tire 
of the plane has been shredded. 

“The children are filled with optimism and 
determination one moment, and thwarted, 
frustrated and tempted to bow down to defeat 
the next,” Julie says. “Finding the courage and 
strength of character to plough on, they break 
the problems down, tackling them one at a 
time.” 

Julie and Richard hope children will read the 
book and get excited about aviation. 

“Just as a child reads a spy novel and wonders 
what it would be like to work for MI5 or the 
CIA, we hope a young person may read the 
novel and contemplate becoming a pilot,” Julie 
says. “It may encourage children to take the 
next step of visiting an air show or an aviation 
museum or joining an aviation program or 

camp where they will get to experience 
aviation in all its glory.” 

The just-published book is available on 
Amazon and in bookstores. The paperback 
edition is $9.69 on Amazon. 

A percentage of the proceeds of each sale will 
be donated to charities that help to make 
aviation accessible to all kids, Julie adds. 

Julie is now busy writing a second aviation-
themed adventure novel, this time starring a 
girl. 

Another way of 
reaching out 

Julie’s website, JETimlin.com includes lots of 
information about aviation, from fun facts and 
a special page called “Aviation Explained,” to 
pages on Richard’s career, including answers 
to questions about how to become a pilot, and 
a page featuring Talitha and what it’s like to 
have an airline captain for a dad. 

 
 
 
 

Birthdays in March 
 

 
The following Chapter members are 

celebrating a birthday this month:   

 
Bill Hill 
Charlene MacDonald 
Jim Fleischman 

https://www.amazon.com/gp/product/1916173535/ref=as_li_tl?ie=UTF8&camp=1789&creative=9325&creativeASIN=1916173535&linkCode=as2&tag=jetimlin-20&linkId=eb6ca17493b49b697b2b0e745c1cfad2
http://jetimlin.com/


 5 

 (Please let the Newsletter Editor know 
your birthday if you haven’t done so yet or if it 
has changed!) 

 

  
 

 

 
 
Calendar of Events 

 
Due to the large number of Dawn Patrols 
scheduled the newsletter will select those 
within reasonable distance from Mt. Pleasant. 
For a complete list see MDOT Web site 
Calendar at www.michigan.gov/aero/ 
 Note: Please call ahead to confirm the 
scheduled event is taking place as published. 
 

 
March 5, 2020  Chapter 907 Monthly meeting.  
7:00 PM at Chapter Hangar on Mt. Pleasant 
Airport, Mt. Pleasant, MI.   Call Randy 
MacDonald for more details at 989 644-5540 
 
March 25, 2020 
Webinar  7:00 PM CDT  Medical Certification  
  Q & A 

 
 
 
  

 
 

 CHAPTER CLOTHING WITH 
EMBROADERED LOGO 

Chapter Logo shirts, hats, etc. are available 
directly from In-Stiches or you can order them 
from Maggie at our meetings 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

COOKBOOKS ARE AVAILABLE 
 

We have the Chapter’s 30
th
 Anniversary 

Cook Books. The suggested price is $10 but we 
are selling them for introductory price of $8.  We 

will have them at our next meeting for your 
viewing and purchase.  This book contains 200 
of your favorite recipes that we have all enjoyed 
over the years at our different events.  They 
would make a great present for birthdays, or any 
other special day. 

 
 
EAA Chapter 907 
Chapter Officers 

 
President: 
Randy MacDonald  
5542 Beal City Rd. 
Weidman, MI 48893 
989 644-5540 
RA.MacDonald@yahoo.com 
 
Vice Pres: 
Allen Davis 
111 S. Coldwater Road 
Weidman, MI  48893 
989-506-3632 
allendavis@aldavisconstruction.com 
 
Secretary:  
Becky Granger 
10210 E. Pickard Rd. 
Mt. Pleasant, MI 488858 
989 773-5601 
ba-granger@hotmail.com 
  
 
Treasurer: 
 William Cain 
1863 Scully Road 
Mt. Pleasant, MI  48858 
989-773-4231 
wcain@wcaincpa.com 
 
Newsletter Editor: Marsha Clemens 
 
Young Eagles/Eagles Flight Coordinator: 
 Bill Cain 
 Office: 989 772-3929 
 
Technical Counselor: 
Butch Ballauer 
989 561-5266 
 
Board of Directors: 
John Manley 
Ralph Prewett 
Maggie Ballauer (Immediate Past President) 

http://www.michigan.gov/aero/
mailto:RA.MacDonald@yahoo.com
mailto:ba-granger@hotmail.com
mailto:waleball@power-net.net
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Visit our Facebook page at “EAA Chapter 907” for the latest 
updates on Chapter activities. 

 
Visit our Web Page at “www: 907.eaachapters.org” to view 
more pictures of Chapter Activities, Photos and Newsletter 
Archive. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


